
CITY OF MARYSVILLE AGENDA BILL 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY FOR ACTION 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING DATE:  July 27, 2015 

AGENDA ITEM:  

I-5 / SR529 Interchange Expansion Project 

Supplement 2 to Professional Services Agreement with HDR Engineering 

PREPARED BY:   DIRECTOR APPROVAL: 

Patrick Gruenhagen, Project Manager 

DEPARTMENT:   

Public Works / Engineering 

ATTACHMENTS: 

PSA Supplement 2 

BUDGET CODE:  AMOUNT:  

30500030.563000 R1402 $ 

SUMMARY: 

The City contracted with HDR Engineering on February 24, 2014 to assist with 

preliminary (30%) design, NEPA environmental review, and permitting for its I-5 / 

SR529 Interchange Expansion Project.  In conjunction with preliminary design, the work 

also involved preparation of an “Interchange Justification Report” (IJR) and associated 

coordination (through a series of four stakeholder meetings) with WSDOT, the Federal 

Highway Administration, and others.  Public Works staff is happy to report that the year-

long IJR process has now drawn to a close, and that WSDOT and FHWA are now poised 

to issue formal project approval as a result.  (a key milestone) 

Accordingly, the attached Supplement 2 to the City’s agreement with HDR provides for 

advancement of the project design package (plans, specifications, estimate) from the 30% 

completion level to 100% completion.  As with the initial phase of work, this next phase 

will be advanced on a “fast track,” so as to position the project well to transition into 

construction on a timeline consistent with the expectations of funding partners. 

RECOMMENDED ACTION:   

Staff recommends that Council authorize the Mayor to sign and execute the attached Supplement 2 

 to the City’s agreement with HDR Engineering, Inc., in the amount of $____________________. 
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